BeecHeEN CLIFF

17th March 2022

Message from the Headteacher

Dear Parents and Carers,

This week we have been talking about careers in assemblies and I have asked
all pupils to talk to their parents or carers about careers and their thoughts
about what jobs they might like to do in the future.

Following World Book Day, prizes have now been awarded to our Book
Cover Competition winners. In first place was Adam in Year 7, in second
place was Nicholas in Year 8 and in third place was Tom in Year 8. Their
artwork will now be on display on book covers in the library.

Many congratulations to them and to all who took part in the competition. In
the newsletter Mr Newell has provided information for parents about how to
support with reading at home.

Over the last week many football fixtures have taken place. In particular I
would like to congratulate the U13 team in reaching the final of the Somerset
Cup and the U12 team for their victory over Wellsway. Tomorrow we are
excited to be hosting a National Cup semi final where our U14 team are
taking on Hurstmere Foundation School for Boys. I'm sure our team will
represent the school brilliantly and we are looking forward to the game.

Just a reminder that wherever possible please can parents who are driving
their children to school drop off and pick up further down the hill to reduce
congestion at the school gates. The car park outside Majestic and Cook has
been offered as a convenient space on Bear Flat.

At the end of this term Mr Oldham (Deputy Headteacher) will be leaving us
to join OFSTED as an HMI. Mr Oldham has been a significant part of
Beechen Cliff for the last 6 and half years in roles as Head of Sixth Form,
Designated Safeguarding Lead and Head of Pastoral Care and has been at the
forefront of the development of the school. We will really miss him but also
wish him all the best for his new position.

After Easter Mr Hall will temporarily be taking on the role of Designated
Safeguarding Lead and all other members of the Pastoral Team will continue
to support pupils in the normal way. We are currently in the process of
recruiting a new Head of Pastoral Care.

I would also like to inform you that Mr Seal has been appointed as Deputy
Headteacher responsible for the Curriculum beginning in September. Whilst
Mr Seal has been a member of the school community for a number of years
he will be writing to parents to introduce himself in this new role in due
course.

Tomorrow is Red Nose Day where pupils are encouraged to wear an item of
red to school alongside their school uniform and to donate to Comic Relief
on Parent Pay. The PTA raffle in aid of Ukraine has raised well over £4000
and it will be wonderful to donate to Comic Relief too. Thank you for any
support you can give.

Wishing you all a good weekend.

T.D. Madol!

Mr T D Markall

Headteacher

Calendar

Wednesday 23rd and Thursday 24th March
School Concert at St Luke’s Church at 7pm

Friday 25th March
PTA Quiz Evening 7—10pm

Sunday 27th March

British Summer Time starts —clocks forward

Tuesday 29th March
Year 12 Geography —Three Cliffs Bay

Thursday 31st March

Year 8 Parents’ Evening (remote) 4pm -6pm

Saturday 2nd and Sunday 3rd April

Ten Tors—Dartmoor 2

Wednesday 6th April — Friday 8th April
School Production -Little Shop of Horrors

Friday 8th April
Year 12 Gold DofE day walk
End of Easter Term

Saturday 23rd—Sunday 24th April

Ten Tors—Dartmoor 3

Monday 25th April
Start of Spring Term

Monday 2nd May
May Day Bank Holiday

Friday 6th May—Sunday 8th May

Ten Tors event

March is Women’s History Month

14th-20th March - Neurodiversity Celebration

Week

21st March International Day for the
Elimination of Racism / World Down
Syndrome Day




Key Notices

HPV Vaccination—Catch up session
Dear Parent/Guardian

The School Aged Immunisation Team will be visiting
your child’s school in the next few weeks to deliver
catch up HPV vaccinations to any Year

10 children where consent has previously been

given for this vaccination and are still due their first or
second dose; we will use your existing consent to deliver
this vaccination (this consent may have been given up to
two years ago).

If you previously consented and no longer wish your
child to receive this vaccination please call our team
on 0300 247 0082 to withdraw your consent.

The consent link previously sent to your child’s school is
now closed so you will be unable to complete a new
consent for your child to be vaccinated in school. If you
have not previously completed an HPV consent form
and would like your child to receive this vaccination,
please call our designated team on 0300 247 0082 who
will be happy to book your child into one of our local
Community Clinics to receive their vaccination.

Thank you

School Age Immunisation Team
HCRGcaregroup

0300 247 0082 (Monday - Friday, 9am - 4.30pm)

Alexandra Park/ Shakespeare Avenue - Road
Closure for 2 weeks commencing 14th March
2022

Western Power works on electrical supply to
Alexandra Park will commence w/c 14th March 2022.
The works will require the park road and part of the
public highway on Shakespeare Avenue to be closed
for periods of time to allow the work to be completed
safely. This will take up to 2 weeks.

As Shakespeare Avenue will be closed, it means that
Kipling Avenue will have traffic going both up and
down the hill, which will cause inevitable congestion.
Please can we ask all parents who are driving

their children to school to drop their children on Bear
Flat for this period of time rather than attempting to
drive to the school gates. Both Majestic and Cook
have very kindly agreed that we can use their car park
on Bear Flat for drop off. Please be considerate and
move on quickly when dropping here.

Thank you for your support.

Mrs C Capsey
Operations Manager and Head's PA

School contacts

Contact details for senior members of staff are available
on the contact page of the school website.

https://www.beechencliff.org.uk/wp-content,

uploads/2021/11/website-contact-Nov-21.pdf

If you wish to get in touch or have a concern please
contact the relevant member of staff or your son’s tutor.
Alternatively please email
headteacher@beechencliff.org.uk and the message will be
passed on to the appropriate person to respond.

Social Media

REPORTING PUPIL ABSENCES

[t is important that all absences from School, including
late arrivals and medical appointments should be
reported to School promptly. Parents and carers please
take note of the following correct contact details.

Lower School Pupils

To report a Lower School absence please call the School
direct on 01225 480466, and select Option 1 or you can
email the lower school attendance at
attendance@beechencliff.org.uk.

Sixth Form Students

For a Sixth Form student absence please call the School
direct on 01225 480466 and select Option 2 or you can
email 6th Form attendance at
sixthattendance@beechencliff.org.uk

' y | Follow us on twitter - @beechencliff and Insta - beechencliff1



https://twitter.com/BeechenCliff?ref_src=twsrc%5Egoogle%7Ctwcamp%5Eserp%7Ctwgr%5Eauthor
https://www.beechencliff.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/11/website-contact-Nov-21.pdf
https://www.beechencliff.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/11/website-contact-Nov-21.pdf
mailto:headteacher@beechencliff.org.uk
mailto:attendance@beechencliff.org.uk
mailto:sixthattendance@beechencliff.org.uk

Literacy Update

Following on from the success of “World Book Day’ we’d
like to take the opportunity to remind parents that this
year we hope more than ever to build a reading culture at
Beechen Cliff which is second to none.

We have spent an enormous amount of time, energy and
money promoting a love of reading over time and
particularly in the last year. The one missing link for
some children remains whether they have enough of a
reading habit to get into reading; to get into a book. If
they don’t, our constant enthusing will inevitably come
to nothing. Our solution is to expect regularity from the

children—a daily habit.

One of the ways we encourage this is through the use of
a computer program called Accelerated Reader (AR).
Some of you will already know about AR as the school
introduced it in January 2015 for students in Key Stage
3. AR helps teachers manage and monitor children’s
independent reading practise. Your child picks a book at
his own level and reads it at his own pace. When
finished, your child takes a short quiz on the computer -
passing the quiz is an indication that your child has
understood what has been read. Teachers may assist

children by:

e Guiding them to books appropriate to their ability
and interests.

e Asking probing questions as your child reads and
before quizzing.

e Pairing your child with our sixth form buddy
programme, reading with or reading to your child.

To access this from home you simply need log in from
RM Unify, click on the tile which says Accelerated
Reader, then simply use your login details and password
to access the quiz.

Year 7 - 30 minutes of reading twice weekly.
Year 8 - 45 minutes or more twice weekly.

We have lots of books that the children can choose from
in school, however we are also aware that many children
like to read their own books from home. You can visit
the website www.arbookfind.co.uk to search all of the
available books with AR quizzes to see if the book your
child wants to read is on the scheme. The quizzes can
also be completed from home.

As with anything, performance improves with practise
and children who read at least 20 minutes a day with a
90% comprehension rate on the AR quizzes see the
greatest gain. At school, we dedicate one reading lesson
to independent reading weekly in year 7 and fortnightly
in year 8 to support this.

At home, you can help by encouraging your child to
read, discussing books with them, asking questions
about what they have read and visiting your local
library together. Together, we can help every child to
be a successful reader!

Finally, please do not hesitate to contact me if you
have any questions or concerns regarding the

information in this letter.

Below is a list of the titles that we read throughout key
stage 3 in reading lessons.

KS3: Reading lessons 2021-22

Year 7

Percy Jackson and the Lightning Thief
Saxon Shield Norman Sword

The Indian in the Cupboard

The London Eye Mystery

Flood Child

Freak the Mighty

Coram Boy

The Lie tree Lampey

Year 8

Framed

Private Peaceful

Wizard of Earthsea

Face

Arthur: The Seeing Stone

The Giver

The Lie Tree-

Curious Incident of the Dog in the Night

Sword in the Stone

Year 9

Uncle Montague’s Tales of Terror
Skulduggery Pleasant

Hive

Hitchhiker's guide to the Galaxy
Animal Farm

Lord of the Flies

The Wall
Noughts and Crosses

Mr M Newell
Literacy Coordinator



7 Top Tips to Support Reading at Home

Shared reading is a great way to develop children’s language and communication and to boost their read-

ing skills. Regular reading routines can offer lots of opportunities for learning during school closures.

Concentrate on

reading quality
(itisn't all about

reading lots!)

Ask your child lots
of questions

Ask your child to
write about what
they have read

Read and discuss
reading with friends
or family

Maintain the
motivation to read

Don't worry too much about the ‘what’ and ‘now' of reading each oay.
Books ars graat—but isafiats, comics, racipes and Instructions on a
wabpags can all bs graat too. Foliowing & racips to maks 80ms Cupcakss
Is valuable reading. Ba on ths lookout for reading, wherever it is!

All reading matters. Shared reading |8 about ‘reading with’, not just
‘reacing to' (sven for oider chidren). 8o, ask lots of "Wh' questions, such
88 Who? Wnat? Wnen? Whners? Wny? Try them when talking about
booka: for axampis, ‘what co you think Hary Is fealing?”

If 1t I8 8 OOk, ook &t the front cover—or the Iast chapter—anad talk about
what might happen next. Look for clues In the book and be a reading
ostective! For example, 'can you £88 the bear on the front cover? Whers
0o you think he wil go?"

Whnan you'vs finishea reading, talk about what happensd. Acting out the
things that happensd In the story or describing the big ioea of a chapter
ls rsally fun andg maxdmizas lsarning. For axampis, “can you remambsr al
the things that happensd on the bear hunt?'

Write, or draw pictures, from anything you've readl Big wring and
pictures ars even mors fun. For exampie, usse an oid rol of wallpapsr to
Maks & reasure Map with oluss from the stonss you've read 1ogstner.

Maks books a part of the famity. Encourags your child to ghare them with
a relatve or friend, over a video call. Laugh about them when you ans
making meals togsther. For exampis, ‘| hops the tiger doesn’t coms to
tea tooay!’

Talk about ths joy of reading whenever you can. Your chiid is on an amazing
journey to becoming & reader. Put them In the oriving seat ana have fun
on the way! For examps, ‘chooss your favourits story for beatime tonight.*




Extra Curricular

Bee Keeping Club

The bees have made it through

another winter! Our queen is now 4yrs

old and this will probably be her final season: what a
beauty!

I thought I'd inform everyone of what we are
going to be doing this season:

o]

We will be setting up a second hive this spring
positioned next to our first hive.

This season is going to be quite exciting as the
surrounding area is full of variety for our wonderful
pollinators and with an increase in the bee population
we are really doing our bit for the planet.

We will be painting our new hive in the colours of
Beechen Cliff and are hoping to get our new

hive up and running by the end of this

o]

month. Fingers crossed we have a drier spring

o]

this year!

Mr M Newell
Beekeeping Club

RED NOSE DAY!! - Friday
March 18th Wear an Item of
Red Clothing

As part of our responsibility to help those

less fortunate than ourselves and especially those who are
currently trying to cross borders to flee from war, we will be
raising funds for this great cause. To take part, please do-
nate £2 on ParentPay for the privilege to wear an item of
red clothing for the day. (Normal uniform expectations
remain other than for a single item of red clothing).

Heads of House have been talking to pupils in their assem-
blies this week regarding other activities that may take place
on the day. Please ensure that your son has a small amount
of cash with him on Friday 18th March should he wish to

contribute to the various events and activities.

Mr K Mann
Assistant Headteacher

Menu w/c 21st March

Monday: Chilli, Veggie Bean Chilli

Tuesday: Chickenwrapped in bacon with a tomato
and basil sauce, Cheddar and leek filo parcel (D,G)
Wednesday: Roast Pork with Apple sauce,
Aubergine Courgette and feta bake (D)

Thursday: Beef and Vegetable Pie (G), Cauliflower
and Broccoli Cheese (G,D)

Friday: Squid and Prawn Pasta (G), Butternut
Squash and Pepper Tagine

Mr D Keal
Chef

G =Gluten Free
D = Dairy Free

Contact Information

Beechen Cliff Annual Concert 2022

The School will be presenting its Annual Music Concert
on Wednesday 23rd and Thursday 24™ March 2022 at
St Luke’s Church, Hatfield Road, (BA2 2BD).

Several Ensembles will be involved, including Concert
Band, Swing Band, Folk Group, String Group, Guitar
Ensemble, Choir, Percussion Ensemble and Year 7
Orchestra, presenting a wide range of repertoire.

The Concert will commence at 7.00pm and finish at
approximately 9.20pm including a 20 minute interval
during which refreshments will be available.

Price of admission is £1 via ParentPay. Please Note: this
is a ticketless event and an electronic record of tickets
purchased will be kept to allow admission on the night.

We look forward to seeing you at what promises to be an
enjoyable evening!

Mr P E Calvert
Head of Music

Please click on the link below to access information on school contact information:

School contact information:

https://www.beechencliff.org.uk/contact



https://www.beechencliff.org.uk/contact/

Beechen Cliff School Presents.....
BEECHEN CLIFF SCHOOL

This spectacular show is packed full of charm, comedy and supernatural et D ey
botanical delight and is one of the world’s most iconic and cult movies i
and features the brilliant songs ‘Feed Me, Mean Green Mother from e
Outer Space, The Meek Shall Inherit , Skidrow, Somewhere that’s
Green’ and many more.... and of course a dentist from your worst night-
mare!

With critics praising previous productions as a ‘visual spectacle’, which
gave students ‘an excellent opportunity to utilise and showcase their :
training in a high-quality production’, make sure to get your tickets to \l’lrrI,E SHn‘p

see this brilliant show.

Show Synopsis: 1
Meek flower shop assistant Seymour pines for co-worker Audrey.  Dur- * 0608 April 2022 R
ing a total eclipse, he discovers an unusual plant he names Audrey II, o
which feeds only on human flesh and blood. The growing plant  at- o OIS, DIREEREE

WWW.BATHTHEATRESCHOOL.COM / TICKETS
tracts a great deal of business for the previously struggling store. After

Seymour feeds Audrey’s boyfriend, Orin, to the plant, after Orin’s
accidental death, he must come up with more bodies for the increasingly bloodthirsty plant.

s "‘"{ + presented by arrangement with BT eotre (GRono!
A ol B ok B

Tickets are available from https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/bath-theatre-school

Online ticket sales freeze at 2 pm on the day of the performance.

Performances:
7pm - 9.30 pm 6th - 8th April 2022

Venue:
Kingswood Theatre, Lansdown Road, Bath BA1 5RG

Ticket Prices:
£14 Adults, £10 Under 18s and £1 Beechen Cliff Students (including any pupil from our feeder primary schools).

Mr K Mann
Assistant Headteacher

Year 8 Outward Bound Adventurous Activity in Wales - June 2022
We are pleased to offer an adventure activity over 2 days for year 8 pupils.

This will take place over a 2 week period in June. The intention is that 4 groups of 20 Year 8’s will travel to Tir Y Cwm, the
school outdoor activity facility in Wales. The adventure will consist of one day trekking across the Brecon Beacons with team
building activities followed by an overnight stay at the hostel. The following day will be a canoeing adventure down the Wye
in open Canadian canoes from Glasbury, before returning to school later that evening.

The minibuses will leave early on the first day from school and a packed lunch will be required. We will of course stop at the
motorway services for a short comfort break and an evening meal, breakfast and lunch the next day will be provided. We will
stop again at the motorway services on our return journey so students will require money to purchase a meal if required as we
could return to school late evening.

The Dates are in June . . .

Monday / Tuesday 6™ and 7% of June 2022, Thursday / Friday 9" and 10™ of June 2022 and then again on the
Monday / Tuesday 13" and 14™ 1of June 2022 and Thursday / Friday 16™ and 17" of June 2022.

The trip will be released on ParentPay shortly for the specific dates and you are encouraged to sign up for a place.

It is highly likely that this adventure could be oversubscribed and thus, names will be drawn from a hat and you will be
notified accordingly.

The cost is £110 and further information will be released nearer the time.

Mr R Steward
Outward Bound Activity Organiser


https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/bath-theatre-school

SPORTS

Sports Extra Curricular Clubs

For information on after school clubs, please see the Extra
Curricular page on our website. This is up to date but please
be aware that sometimes there are changes due to unforeseen
circumstances. We will notify pupils via google classroom or

via the Duty Boys in the event of any cancellation/ changes.
Sports Class on Google Classrooms/ Sports Fixtures website

Each year group now has a Sports Class on Google
Classrooms where details of fixtures and notices will be given.
Please encourage your son to check this regularly for
information.

You can also find fixtures information and team sheets on our

Sports Fixtures website

Team selection

With so many of our boys engaged and interested in the sports

offering at Beechen Cliff, we endeavour to give them all a
chance to be a part of the teams. This does mean that not all
boys will be selected each week in the interests of being fair
and giving a chance to all that wish to compete for the school.

Fixtures

Extra Curricular Sports kit

If your son is involved with our extra-curricular activities and
therefore additional kit would be helpful, we do have an
online shop with Kukri. This kit is not compulsory and

does not replace your son's curriculum kit but is available for
after school clubs and fixtures. Kit options include tracksuit
bottoms, shorts, training tshirts and additional mid layers.

Kukri- Beechen Cliff

Mr P Macdonald
Head of Shakespeare/PE

If your son is absent on the day of his fixture, please can :
: we politely ask that when you contact Attendance to :
report the absence, you also advise the sports team
sport@beechencliff.org.uk as soon as possible to enable

: an alternative player to be found.

Please find here the details of next week’s fixtures, correct at the time of publication.

However please refer to the School Sports Fixtures at the Sports Fixture website for the most up to date

information.
Finish/
Start time/| Meet Return
Day Fixture kick off time | Transport time
MB/9
Monday 21* U12a and b hockey v KES (a) 16:15 15:20 seater
March U12c¢ hockey v KES (h) 16:30 15:20
U18 hockey v Monkton (a) 14:30 13:45 MB
Tuesday 22" |U14 and U15 hockey v Downside (a) 14:00 12:45 2x MB
March  |U12a v U12b football (h) 15:30 15:20 n/a
Wednesday [U13a and b hockey v Downside (a) 14:00 12:45 2x MB
23" March |U16 7s @ Rosslyn Park n/a the MB
. U18 7s @ Rosslyn Park n/a thc MB
ThuNr;;1113;124 U16 7s @ Rosslyn Park n/a thc MB
Ist XI hockey v Downside (a) 14:00 12:45 MB
Friday 25®
March U13a v U13b football (h) 15:30 15:20 n/a
Saturday 26"
March



http://www.schoolssports.com/school/default.asp?id=374
https://www.beechencliff.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/01/Clubs-and-Activites-Terms-3-4-4.pdf
https://www.beechencliff.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/01/Clubs-and-Activites-Terms-3-4-4.pdf
https://www.schoolssports.com/school/default.asp?id=374
https://www.kukrisports.co.uk/teamshop/beechencliffschool/productNavListNg.action
mailto:sport@beechencliff.org.uk

Womens History Network Schools History Prize 2022

Dr Lyndsey Jenkins at Queen Mary's helps to run a network for promoting Women's History. They run an an-
nual poster competition for school students.

m=0

For anyone with a passion for women’s history

Women’s History Network is an inclusive organisation that
celebrates diversity

WHN Schools History Prize 2022

We are inviting schools to enter this years WHN Schools History Prize to celebrate
International Women’s Day 2022. The winner will receive £250 for their school, a certificate
and previous WHN School’s Prize merchandise. This year we would like students to create a
poster which illustrates

Heroines who fought for equality

The poster, can be created in any medium or style (painting, drawing, CGI, collage, etc). It can
be from any period and heroines from across the world.

Entries are to be submitted online (See website for details and online submission form). The
deadline for submission is 30" June, 2022. Entries will be judged by the Steering Committee
and the winning and highly commended designs used for WHN merchandise.

The posters will also be used to create an online Schools Prize exhibition on the WHN website
— to see last year’s exhibition go to https://womenshistorynetwork.org/whn-schools-history-

prize-2021/

We look forward to your entries!

WHN School Liaison Officers


https://womenshistorynetwork.org/whn-schools-history-prize-2022/

Rewards Week

Date- 11th March 2020

Focus- Independence

Below are the results for week commencing 11th March. Well Done to Kipling, Year 7 and Milton 7b,.

Also tutor group Byron 7a with Attendance at 94.7%

House Results Year Group Results
House Points | Attend- Total Year group Points
1st Year 7 1018
Ist | Kipling 787 200 987
2nd | Year 8 953
sl Milton 862 100 962
3rd | Year 9 650
B} Bl Byron 729 150 879
4th Year 10 438
%7\ W Shakespeare 784 50 834
5th Year 11 103
Tutor Group Results Attendance
Year | Tutor group Average Year Tutor group Attendance %
Points
7 94.7
8 Milton 8a 19.5 9 94.3
9 Milton 9b 14.2 10 94.9
10 Shakespeare 10b 9 11 94
11 Shakespeare 11b 2.4

Mr P Macdonald
Head of Shakespeare



Homestay Families Required

Hayesﬁeld Sl

Homestay Families Required

Do you have a spare room?

We are looking for caring and welcoming families to host Norwegian
Sixth Form students for the whole duration of the Autumn Term 2022
(including Half Term).

The male and female students are looking for individual accommodation
in Bath, within walking distance or a short bus ride to our school, whilst
they study here to experience British culture and improve their English.

We ask host to provide a home from home environment, daily home
cooked meals, a bedroom with a study area and en-suite, if possible.

Generous living expenses allowance of £220 per week to provide for all
their needs. Hosting to subject to a home visit and DBS checks.

If you would like to register your interest, please email
international@hayesfield.com


mailto:international@hayesfield.com

Message from Deputy Headteacher

Mental Health Assemblies next week

In assemblies next week, pupils will be hearing some
mental health testimonies from Sixth Form stu-
dents. Over the last 5 years, these personal testimo-
nies have had an enormous impact on younger pu-
pils opening up about their mental health. You can
watch this video, produced by Boys in Mind about
Beechen Cliff's testimony assemblies, if you would
like to find out more: https://boysinmind.co.uk/its-

good-to-talk/

The assemblies are going to be held by year group
and tailored to the age of the pupils. There will be
follow up discussions in tutor time the day after the

assembly. In the past, we have found pupils being
more open at school, and at home, following the
assemblies so we would encourage parents to have
discussions next week about the assemblies. They
will include the following videos which you may like
to watch:

Years 7 and 8: https:
boys-dont-cry/
Years 9, 10 and 11: https://boysinmind.co.uk/

ourfilms/find-the-courage-to-speak/

boysinmind.co.uk/ourfilms

We have a wealth of support for pupils' mental
health at school: over 90 staff have been trained in
having Solution Focused conversations, we employ
counsellors 5 days a week and we publicise where
pupils can seek help within and beyond school (see

Support beyond school for my
mental health or other concerns

BeecHeEn CLIFF

Sl ChildLi
School Nursing Service ' ' ne |
01225 831666 P
or 07899994593

7108001111 )

et

keoth

Free, safe and anonymous online
support for young people
www.kooth.com

¢

Free, confidential and independent services
for young people 01225 312481 or text
07753 891 745 (for Listening service)
www.offtherecord-banes.co.uk

MINDS

Charity for improving mental health
0808 802 5544
www.youngminds.org.uk

| PROJECT Y22

Young people’s drug and alcohol service
Tel: 01225 463344
Instagram dhiproject28

HE M)

Essential support for under 25s
0808 808 4994
www.themix.org.uk

NHS

Oxford Health

NHS Foundation Trust
CAMHS Service
www.oxfordhealth.nhs.uk/camhs

Whatever you're going through,
a Samaritan will face it with you.
Phone: 116 123
WWWw.samaritans.org

attached poster). If you have any concerns about your child's mental health, please do not hesitate to contact their
tutor or Head of House, or Miss Mather in the Sixth Form.

Water bottles

As the weather gradually warms, we would anticipate pupils consuming more water. We would like to (re-)
encourage all pupils to bring a reusable water bottle to school every day. We have some Beechen Cliff branded ones
for sale if you wish to purchase one. There are multiple water fountains around the school site and water is always
available in the Refectory at break and lunchtimes. Thank you for ensuring your child can keep well-hydrated.

Mr ] Oldham

Deputy Head Pastoral and Designated Safeguarding Lead


https://boysinmind.co.uk/its-good-to-talk/
https://boysinmind.co.uk/its-good-to-talk/
https://boysinmind.co.uk/ourfilms/boys-dont-cry/
https://boysinmind.co.uk/ourfilms/boys-dont-cry/
https://boysinmind.co.uk/ourfilms/boys-dont-cry/
https://boysinmind.co.uk/ourfilms/boys-dont-cry/
www.youngminds.org.uk
www.kooth.com
www.offtherecord-banes.co.uk
www.themix.org.uk
www.samaritans.org
www.oxfordhealth.nhs.uk

Mental Health and Wellbeing

Academic Stress and Pressure

Due to the pandemic, it has been a very long time since schools and students have been back in the swing of
preparing for internal or public exams. Our school solution-focused practitioners, Tara Gretton and Susie
Ingram, have been noticing that a lot of students are experiencing stress and feeling the pressure of academic
validation in the lead up to internal exams, mocks and especially the GCSE and A' Levels. These students have
not had the experience of sitting any formal exams and so there is a huge fear of the unknown alongside an ac-
companying fear of failure.

As a solution-focused school, our staff are supporting all students with their worries and helping them to
appreciate that this is something that all students across the country and internationally are experiencing against
the extra-ordinary backdrop of Covid-19. When students focus too much on their fears, we invite them to
notice just how remarkable they have been to cope during the 2 years of lockdowns. We invite them to notice
the strengths and resources that they drew upon during those unprecedented times and to be pleased to notice
what skills they have developed that will help them to cope with any future times of uncertainty. As parents and
carers, we encourage you to have similar conversations with your children.

Many young people will experience situations which they find difficult and sometimes they will need some help
to see that there is a way to get past this. In our staff solution-focused training, we are encouraged to invite our
young people to notice that no problem exists all of the time. Whilst it is important to listen and give
validation that young people do have problems that can, at times, seem insurmountable, when we invite them
to notice times (rare as these may seem) when the problem is not presenting, young people are more able to
notice the times when things are better. We can help them notice times where they use their own strengths and
resources to overcome things; by noticing "What works' the young person is more likely to try to repeat their
own coping strategies and to develop a personal toolkit to help them overcome their problems.

As always, if you feel that your child is experiencing stress and anxiety ahead of the exams, please do get in
touch with your child's tutor or a member of the Pastoral Team.

The Mental Health Team



Beechen Cliff Staff Vacancies

BeecHeENn CLIFF

Business Teacher - https://www.tes.com/jobs/vacancy/business-teacher-bath-and-north-east-somerset-1590789?
preview=1

Food Technician - https://www.tes.com/jobs/vacancy/food-technician-bath-and-north-east-somerset-1586788?
preview=1

Teacher of Geography - https://www.tes.com/jobs/vacancy/teacher-of-geography-bath-and-north-east-somerset-1592723?
preview=1

Catherine Capsey
Operations Manager and Head's PA

Careers

Young Professionals UK - Careers Evening with British Airways - Wednesday 30th March from

5pm - 6pm for pupils in Year 10 upwards _
R,

Are you ready to take your career to new heights? From Pilots to BRITI SH AI Rw AYS -

Cabin Crew, Project Management and Business to Engineers and
Digital. British Airways, one of the U.K’s most iconic brands, has a
career waiting for you!

On Wednesday 30th March from 5:00pm - 6:00pm Young
Professionals UK are going to be hosting their first exclusive event
with British Airways to showcase the many career opportunities on
offer at one of the world's most distinguished airlines. British Airways
is the UK's largest international scheduled airline, flying to nearly 600 |
destinations around the world to millions of passengers.

[t is s an exciting time to be at British Airways. They're growing their
global route network, investing in their fleet, and transforming the WEDNESDAN 50TH MARCH
experience they offer customers. Provided you’re curious, mindful 5PM - 6PM
and open to new experiences, you can make a real impact from day

one. Whether you aspire to work in their global head office, face to face with their customers at Heathrow
Airport, or behind the scenes in the engineering and operations teams, there’s an opportunity for you.

Discover where a career with British Airways could take you. Click the link below to register yourself for our
upcoming online event.

Registration Link:
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/British-Airways

Mrs E Pascoe
Head of Careers
epascoe@beechencliff.org.uk
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Community Links

BlueSky Tennis Easter Camps

5th-21st April
Explorers 5-8yrs 10am - 1pm

Hot shots 9-12yrs 10am -1pm
Evolution 13-17yrs 1:30pm - 4:30pm
Coaching, Competitions, Games and Fun!

'J Blue Sky

TENNIS

Book Now

blueskytennis.co.uk/holidays B
supported by

BONITI

For more information email genie@blueskytennis.co.uk

28 THIS FRIDAY!!

Bing?
N Family prize bingo, all ages welcome.
NO CASH PRIZES
All monies raised will be going towards

go,,'fc:‘i’.:';ﬁ’ Iil,,in ( helping Rylan in year 11 get to the

Smaller bundles will be available . .
Raffle and refreshments also available WOl'ld ChamplonShlps fOI’ baton

FRIDAY MARCH 18H / DOORS OPEN ol : :
DAY AR CH 1o O twirling where he will be representing

7PM
BEECHEN CLIFF England.

SCHOOL REFECTORY
e FAMILY « FUN < PRIZES

A FUN EVENING
FOR ALL THE
FAMILY




A date for your diary...-

Alexandea Park Friends

On Saturday 2nd April at 10.30am in Alexandra Park

Help us to scatter the seeds on the wild flower beds.
Sow the seeds and watch them grow!

v/
Everyone welcome,

but especially families ?f‘/
with children. ; ! oo
Tea, coffee, squash) cakes J‘S P4
¥ and biscuits for allol¥ § 7% ‘
/ze/p/ers. Ca . o '_'
J ‘ 1 s ¥
Iy . p. ! ¢ A \ y ! { v" , .
i, . » ! o,
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We are sorry to announce that we will not be organising a
Picnic in the Park this year, because of the ongoing uncertainties
of the Covid pandemic, and because we are short of personnel
l to undertake the event organisation. M
If you'd like to see it happen next year, why not join the Friends L"
“ § and help us to make next year’s Picnic the best ever! L’,{

LUCRA

MORTGAGES
Expert. Fee Free. Mortgage Advice.

We've teamed up with Beechen Cliff School to offer all those connected to
the school, an expert, fee free mortgage service, taking away the hassle
when getting a new mortgage. We will also pay £50 Cashback to Beechen
Cliff for every person that takes a new mortgage out with Lucra
Mortgages. You Just need to quote 'Beechen Cliff.'

01225 970 830
hello@lucramortgages.co.uk

www.lucramortgages.co.uk

YOUR HOME MAY BE REPOSSESSED IF YOU DO NOT KEEP UP REPAYMENTS ON YOUR MORTGAGE

)

Y, &
BE powN
Welcome (back) to Combe Down Rugby Club
Open to all Girls and Boys from school reception upwards

Tuesday’s 7-8pm
Mixed girls and boys U10—U11

Boys U12's— U14s
Girls U13, U15s

Club House Open from 6.30
Sunday’s 10 - 11am

Mixed Girls and boys minis (Aged 4 to 11
years);

Junior boys U12's— U 14’s

Matches held Sunday mornings Never played before—just

X come along to see if you
Girls Matches—also on Sundays (normally

like it before you join the
pm)

club

Club House Open on Sundays for food and Any Questions?

refreshments Call Mark 07799338405

Combe Down Rugby Club,
Bramble Way, North Road,
Combe Down, Bath

BA2 SDE

Enquiries:
Email: cdrfcjuniors@gmail.com

Tel: 07799 33 8405

Supporting people with
learning disabilities
in the Bath area
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